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Meribeth Dermond - Please Support Alternative Housing Plan

From: "Maddox,Randall" <maddoxr@ah.org>

To: "mccowen@mendonicocounty.org" <mccowen@mendonicocounty.org>,
"bos@mendoc...

Date: 6/19/2018 10:21 AM

Subject: Please Support Alternative Housing Plan

Dear Member of the Board of Supervisors for Mendocino County,

| would like to second the opinion expressed below by Gwen Matthews, President Adventist Health Ukiah
Valley.

My personal experience has given me two perspectives on this issue. First, | was raised in this community
beginning when my parents moved to Redwood Valley in 1986. As | moved into the workforce, finding
housing has been very challenging.

Second, as a practice manager | am responsible for staffing the three clinics under my direction. In all
three clinics | see demand for care far outpace the capacity | am able to provide. | have seen potential
health care providers challenged by the scarcity of housing in this community, and suspect this is one of
the main reasons we have been unsuccessful in some of our recruiting efforts.

Please take action to increase the supply of housing in this area, and reduce the regulatory burden on
those looking to build more supply.

Sincerely,

Randy Maddox

Practice Manager | Live Well| Pain Management| Behavioral Health
AHUV | 260 Hospital Drive | Ukiah, CA 95482

P 707-463-7537 | AdventistHealth.org

This email is in support of the Alternative Housing Plan proposed for the Vineyard Crossing subdivision. |
believe that this provides an effective way to provide market rate housing that is in a critically undersourced
state while meeting the intent of Mendocino County’s Inclusionary Housing Ordinance. My understanding
is that this Alternative Housing Plan has been discussed in some depth with county staff, who indicated this
week that the proposal is a reasonable package that advances the purpose of the existing ordinance.

The proposed alternative is extremely important to the feasibility of Vineyard Crossing and the ability of the
working family to be able to purchase a home. It proposes nearly a quarter million dollars to support first-
time homebuyers, establishes down-payment assistance programs to be administered by the Community
Development Commission and the Savings Bank of Mendocino County, and reserves a minimum of 15% of
the homes for buyers of moderate income.

It is vital that as we work to bring much needed professionals such as physicians, nurse practitioners,
physician assistants, nurses, and therapists to provide healthcare services in Mendocino County, they have
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access to housing that allows them to pay of student loans and establish themselves in this community,
contributing to the economic vitality overall.

Please do what you need to in getting approval for this alternative housing proposal.

Warm regards, '

gwen

Gwen Matthews

President

Adventist Health Ukiah Valley
707 463-7360
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